Pomfret Recreation Commission

Minutes of September 8, 2021

Pomfret Community Center at 7pm
Call to Order: Muriel called the meeting to order at 7:10pm. 

Members Present: Alexis Griffin, Mark Howdle, Katie Bloom, Muriel Mrakovich, Mary Collins, Jen Hudock, Bev Champany

Others Present: Barbara Gagnon, Rec. Director

Members Absent: Steve Kulig, Rhonda Wishart

Approval of Minutes: Muriel made a motion to approve our last minutes from June 2, 2020 (This was an email meeting due to COVID). Mary seconded. All approved.

Current Business: Recreation programs resumed in the mid- spring of 2021 after a hiatus from COVID. The majority of these programs were held outdoors at the Pomfret Rec. Park. 

Corn hole Tournament - Took place on June 5, 2021 after being rained out on Memorial Day weekend. The tournament went very well and several of the participants inquired about if we would be holding other corn hole events. This will be made into an annual event.

Summer Youth Basketball – Was offered during the months of July and August. It had the biggest turn out since the program started. This was due to the change in the location of the program, which used to take place at the PCS Gym now it is offered at the Rec. Park courts. 

CO-ED Volleyball – Started in May and will continue to run until the end of summer. It was reported that this year was the biggest group this program has ever had.

Woman’s Tennis – Was offered during the months of June / July. The attendees had to play doubles because of a very large turnout.

Lego Camps – Was offered in mid- July. The program consisted of two camps that were hosted at PCS. Both camps were successful.

Dog Training Classes – Was offered in June at the Rec. Park.

DIY Painting Class - Was offered in August. Rena Masson from Tunk City Revival instructed it. The program had 8 participants. 

Family Movie Night – Was canceled on August 20, 2021 due to the impending hurricane and the fact the fields were excessively wet due to previous rainfall. 

New Business: 

New Members - The Commission welcomed the newly appointed Commission Members over the past couple of months: Alexis Griffin, Mark Howdle, and Katie Bloom.

Discuss / Elect a new Secretary: After 30 + years of being the Commission’s Secretary, Muriel Mrakovich, has decided to step down from this position but would still like to continue as a member. Jen Hudock opened up a discussion to see if any of the present members would be interested in taking on this role. No one has stepped forward at this time. 

Current / Upcoming Programs:

~Virtual Adult Yoga Classes are set to begin on 09/19/21

~Before School Soccer is set to begin on 09/20/21

~Friday Night Basketball is set to begin on 09/17/21

~Wooden Pen Making Workshop is scheduled for 09/18/21 starting at 9am at the                                                                    Community Center. 

~ Family Movie Night in the Park is scheduled for 09/24/21 at 7pm 

~ Halloween Party in the Park is scheduled for 10/23/21 at 4:30pm, which includes trick or treating, hayrides, and bon fire. This will be followed by a Movie in the Park at 6:30 pm. Barbara will need volunteers for this event. 


Barbara informed the members that she had to cancel the NYC trip in December due to the Delta Variant concerns. Also, the Annual Men’s over 30 Basketball will not be offered this year at PCS because of the gym was transformed into a cafeteria for the lower grades for separation due to COVID. Barbara then informed the Commission that she will be instructing a Leather Bracelet Making Class in possibly November but the date is still to be determined. 

Open Discussions:

Mark suggested that the Rec Department partner with local (in town) businesses, such as Hull Forest Products and Watercure Farm Distillery both used as examples, to offer educational tours of the facilities to the community. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm.

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 13, 2021.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Jennifer Hudock

Chairperson

